
Meeting Minutes 
November 8, 2012 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m., by Chairman, Sherry Berger.  Also in attendance were; 
Member; Al Holman and Asst. PHS, Diane Tiernan. 

Vouchers were reviewed and signed.  

Motion one – Al made a motion to accept the meeting minutes from 10/17/12 and 9/27/12.  Sherry 
seconded the motion.   Minutes approved.  

Food permit renewals were reviewed and signed for Rebecca’s Place 3, and Fox Four mess hall. 

Installer’s permits renewals were reviewed and signed for Trinity Exc., of Hopkinton and Boulanger and 
Sons of Mendon. 

Sherry asked if a dumpster permit was issued for 109 Main Street.   Diane did not believe so, but stated 
she would check her books when she returned to the office in the morning.   

Sherry stated she viewed an apartment house for sale at 95 Main Street, currently bank owned that has 
a couch sitting outside, along with a dog crate filled with dog feces.  Diane stated she would try to track 
down the address of the bank and send them a notice to remove the filth.   

7:35 p.m., Scott Richardson and Anita Sandberg arrived to review their septic design for 100 Grove 
Street, currently owned by Michael Secor.  Board reviewed the design. 
Motion two – Al made a motion to accept the septic design and sherry seconded the motion.  Design 
was approved. 
 
7:41 p.m., Scott and Anita left.  

7:42 p.m. Kevin Philbrick arrived to discuss his well permit application at Miscoe Hill Road.  Kevin stated 
he bought the two combined lots in 2006.  Because he bought both lots together, the Upton lot is now a 
buildable lot. Kevin stated he appreciates the BOH looking out for him, but he is here for a well permit, 
not a building permit.    Al stated he agrees, the well permit has nothing to do with the requirements for 
a building lot.  The well is over 100’ from the septic system.  Mendon has approval of the road way, it’s 
already a public way.  Kevin stated he improved the road on his own, since the town of Mendon couldn’t 
afford to do so.   
Motion three - Al made a motion to approve of the well permit.  Sherry seconded the motion.  Well 
permit was approved.  
 
7:51 p.m., Kevin left. 
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7:52 Blythe Robinson arrived.  Blythe spoke to the Board regarding the recent complaints of idling trains 
and noise from the pellet plant at the rail yard.  Selectmen Picard would like the Board to attend their 
meeting for an update.    

Board discussed their responses to the complaints and action that has been made by DEP as well as the 
BOH staff.   

Blythe stated there is also an upcoming meeting with the railroad and state officials to discuss the 
closing of the landfill as well.   The Board is welcome to attend.   

Diane stated that Blythe wanted to know if the Board would be going through with the purchase of the 
recycling barrels if the grant from DEP doesn’t go through.  Al stated no we would not; the town cannot 
afford the purchase without the grant money.  Sherry agreed.  Blythe will word the article accordingly.  

8:44 p.m. Blythe left.  

Well permit applications were reviewed and signed for; Michael Connearney, lots 1 and 2, Mendon 
Street and Hazel Sadler, 131 Glen view street. 

Motion four - Al made a motion to adjourn and Sherry seconded the motion.   
8:52 p.m., meeting was adjourned.  
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Diane Tiernan, Asst. Public Health Supervisor 


